
Above, Will Menkhaus, right, gives a tour of the work 
site of the treatment plant project on April 25. 
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at a reasonable cost.
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Krenz joins water utility
Rutger Krenz has joined engineer-

ing as an engineer tech. II.
He started work at the end of 

April. 
Please welcome Rutger to the 

water utility!

Rutger Krenz

Treatment plant work progresses

The first panels 
of the clarifiers 
going up the first 
week in May.

Top, Pat Shea, gen-
eral manager, and 
Gov. Tim Walz speak 
with a home owner at 
a Lead Free SPRWS 
press event on April 
20 on Front Ave.
Right, Shea fields 
questions from the 
media about the 
Lead Free SPRWS 
program during the 
press conference.

Shea talks lead with Gov. Walz
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Matt Lanars, Austin Bell, and Chase Haack, water utility 
workers, check out safety gloves at the safety picnic on 
May 4.

Curt Wolf retires after 35 years of service

Curt Wolf, right, is congratulated on 35 years of service 
to the water utility by Rich Rowland, assistant distribu-
tion division manager at a reception in Curt’s honor on 
Friday, April 28.

Curt Wolf, left, looks at photos shown by Elmer  
Stevenson, right as Todd Niedermayer looks on at 
Curt’s retirement reception.

Curt Wolf retired from the water utility on April 28 
after 35 years.

He started work as a water utility worker I in 1988 
and was promoted to a water systems worker I in 
1990.

In 1994, he was promoted to water systems worker 
II before becoming a heavy equipment operator in 
2000.

In 2005 he was promoted to water mains supervisor 
and in 2009 he was promoted to a water distribution  
supervisor II. This is the position from which he  
retired.

He was honored at a reception on his last day on 
April 28 at utility and a social hour at Vogel’s follow-
ing the formal reception.

Good luck to Curt on his retirement!

Utility holds safety picnic to kick off construction season

Mark LaDouceur and Pahna Chan, water utility workers, 
check out the safety equipment at the safety picnic.


